
 
24th October 2023 

Bulletin 2 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

As we head towards the end of this half term, we would like to use this opportunity 

to thank you for all your support so far. 

 

We have had a huge number of successes, both for individual students and groups of 

students, over the past nine weeks. Please follow us on X (formerly known as 

Twitter), Instagram and Facebook for daily updates and to celebrate these successes 

with us. 

 

A big congratulation to our Junior Certificate Class of 2023! They received their 

results last Wednesday and we are very proud of their achievements; proof that hard 

work certainly pays off. Thank you to their teachers, SNA’s and parents/guardians 

who have supported them this far.  

 

Please see important reminders and updates below: 

Attendance  

Every class counts! 

Good attendance is vitally important for your son/daughter’s success in school. We 

would like to see students in for every class, every day (sickness aside). Please try to 

arrange holidays/ appointments (non-urgent) outside of school times.  

 

Mobile phones 

We would like to reiterate the positive impact that the mobile phone ban is having on 

teaching and learning in school, most students are really enjoying the break from 

phones during the school day.   

However, some students are finding managing their phones outside of school hours 

tricky and are struggling with social media and switching off at night time etc. We do 

a lot of education around the safe use of phones as part of our curriculum, and we 

will continue to do this for all students. If your son/ daughter is finding phone use 

an issue, please see advice below from Webwise that may help students and parents. 

https://www.webwise.ie/parents/explained-managing-the-risks-of-mobile-phones/ 

 

https://www.webwise.ie/parents/explained-managing-the-risks-of-mobile-phones/


 
Free Parent Talks  
 
There are a number of free parent talks coming up – these are online, please register 
below.  
  

• “Secondary School Students - Coding and Computer Science Explained” 
Wednesday 1st November @ 5:30 pm 

• “Parent - Coding For Your Children – We Explain All!!” Wednesday 

1st November @ 6:15 pm 
• “Parent - Computing/Coding and Cyber-Safety for your child” Thursday 

2nd November @ 6:30 pm 
• “Parent - Computing/Coding and Cyber-Safety for your child” Saturday 

4th November @ 11:00 am 
Register at: www.kidscoderclub.ie/events 
  
 

Fees  

Thanks to all who have paid their student service fee, insurance, and journal fees. 

This amounts to a total of €73 for the year. If you haven’t already paid these fees, 

you can do so on the school’s website (easypayments).  

 

Dress up day 

Students are encouraged to dress up this Friday 27th and bring €2 for Children’s 

Health Ireland. 

 

3rd and 6th year students 

Exam year students (3rd and 6th Years) will have revision work to complete over 

midterm break. We would appreciate if you could ensure that your son/daughter 

complete this work.  

 

Enrolment for 2024/25 

Enrolment for next year closed on 24th October. We have had an unprecedented 

demand for places for next year and we start sending out offers on the 16th November 

2023. 

 

Uniform  

Thanks for your help with ensuring the uniform policy is being adhered to. The 

weather will be getting colder after the mid-term and so students will need a school 

jacket or a plain black/navy jacket. Please do not allow your child to wear hoodies to 

school as they are not permitted.   

http://www.kidscoderclub.ie/events


 
Mid term break 

The school will close on Friday at 1.10pm and will open on Monday 6th November at 

8.50am.  

 

Wishing all our students a lovely break! 

 

Kind regards, 

Ms Tracey Edwards 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 


